Rous Lench and Radford Parish.


	Draft minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 22nd May 2017 at 7.30 pm in Rous Lench Village Hall.


	Present: Mr. G. White (Chairman of the Parish Council), Rous Lench Parish Cllrs: Mr C Dudley, Mr G Hughes, Mrs D Wickes and Miss. H. Robinson (Clerk to the Parish Council), and 3 parishioners. 


	1. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting,


	2. Apologies: Rous Lench Parish Councillors – Mr D Browne and Mrs J Davies, Dist. Cllrs. Mrs Steele and Mr Wilkinson, Mr. J. Whitfield and Mr. D. Knight (Footpath Warden). The Village Hall Committee.


	3. Minutes: of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 4th April 2016 were signed as a true and accurate record.   


	4. Matters arising: Nil.


	5. Parish Council: Cllr. Mr. White, Chairman of the Parish Council, gave the following report:
The Parish Council holds 6 scheduled meetings each year for general business and additional meetings for planning applications.   
The Village Green continues to be kept mowed by a group of village volunteers and I would like to thank David Knight for the organisation of the rotas.  I would also like to thank John Whitfield, as Tree Warden for ensuring the trees on the Green are maintained and do not present any Health and Safety issues.
I would like to offer my thanks to the parish councillors for all the hard work that each of them put into the village.  We are lucky to have a group of people who feel passionate about their village.
Thanks to Nicky Holland, our recently retired clerk who has been a real asset to the Parish Council - we wish her well and we are pleased to welcome our new parish clerk, Hazel Robinson. Thanks also to our County and District Cllrs for their contribution.


	6. County & Dist. Cllr. reports.

County Cllr. A Hopkins – Mr Hopkins, new to office, gave a brief update on the significant savings the County Council needs to make which is 100 million pounds in the next 4 years. He will be having a handover from the previous County Cllr (Clive Holt) both in the role of County Cllr and in highways issues for the area. 
Dist. Cllrs – not in attendance. 



	7. Police report:  no report received.


	8. Superfast Broadband: Cllr Browne had submitted a report. This was read to the meeting. 

Worcestershire Council have a link to an informative website which is www.Superfast-Worcestershire.com/ Apparently Rous Lench is linked to a supply point in Inkberrow. Cllr Browne is on "Inkberrow 3". This is scheduled for "earliest delivery " of SFB June - September 2017. It is not clear whether this refers to delivery of the facility to the box at the end of Radford Road or fibre connection to our houses. 
To receive the latest information, he encourages parishioners to sign up for updates following the link from the website. He also asked if anyone would like me to explore other avenues other than standard BT roll-out. 




	9. Village Hall Committee report:
Report from The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee, Darin McLean – 

This year’s accomplishments have included: 

- Completion of the huge and important kitchen refurbishment project, 

- successfully staging our first New Year’s Eve “Mega Bash,” 

- replacing our old fuel storage tank with a modern double-skinned one in a new safer location, 

- obtaining a design for a new front garden and beginning work on its realisation, including 

removal of the hedge prior to the bird nesting season and laying of gravel across the entire 

area as a temporary measure pending completion of the full works which will hopefully be 

over the next couple of months.
- ordering a new secure storage building to be located in the yard area at the back, and which 

should be delivered and installed by the end of July. 

The committee has identified and begun planning for the following capital projects, which it deems important for the next year and potentially beyond: 

- New bar and seating area (budget £15,000), 

- Internal and exterior redecoration (budget TBD), 

- Fencing for rear boundary (budget £1,000), 

- Skirting in women’s toilets and upstand in men’s (budget TBD), 

- PA system appropriate to the hall’s needs (budget £1,500). 

The committee has an ambitious calendar of high quality public events planned through to the end of 2017, with a few already in 2018. A list of these can be seen at the hall’s website www.rouslench.com and Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/RousLench/
The hall’s reputation as a good venue for wedding receptions is established, and it continues to receive a respectable number of enquiries, but there’s plenty of competition from other halls for this excellent source of vital funds. These private events are a great source of revenue for the hall because they don’t strain our volunteer resources to the same degree as public events. Current bookings are down on last year, and we believe this is partially due to the hall needing redecorating, leaving it less attractive than some of the competition. Many weddings are also currently wishing to have outdoor barbeques, which our hall is unable to offer within its own grounds. 

The Chairman wishes to express sincere thanks to all on the hall’s committee and in the community who 

do so much to ensure the hall remains a valuable local asset of which we can all be proud. 

In conclusion, it is the view of the trustees that the village hall is currently in excellent financial and 

structural shape, and has good reason to expect a bright future so long as the residents of our community continue to value and support it. 


	10. Parish Paths Warden:  Mr. Knight submitted a written report which was read out:
An early priority for the year was tackling the giant hogweed on path 500 (Thorn to Kington Brake). Several signposts needed clearing and a replacement needed (which has been requested) of the arm of the sign at the start of path 501 (Grove Farm to Kington). The bridge on path 507 (over the ditch at Abbots Morton boundary is still in place but looks weak. This has been reported along with a broken stile at the junction of path 506 and 511 in Gooms Hill. Most of the paths and bridleways and the walkers’ shelter in Rous Lench are used regularly, making the whole thing worth the effort. 



	11. Parochial Church Council: no report received.


	12. Tree Warden: no report received. The Chairman added that if there are parishioners who own trees in the conservation area of the village then Mr John Whitfield, the Tree Warden can advise and there is a form to download on the Wychavon DC website for tree work. 


	13. Matters raised by Parishioners: 
a) Footpath 525 -  A resident reported an issue with this footpath – an officer from the District Council has been in touch about the path believing this to have been diverted by resident. The resident reports that he has not diverted the path, he believes that it has been the same which is from one kissing gate to the other. The resident feels this dispute has put a cloud over his house sale as this is when the situation arose and asks for the parish council minutes to be updated to reflect the correct situation with his house sale.  

The Clerk will contact the officer to get a statement about the situation and will contact the Parish Paths Warden for his assistance with this issue. 

b) Issue of a bush affecting visibility on a junction on the road from Rous Lench into Radford. 
The Clerk will contact the Parish Lengthsman for his assistance on this matter. 



	The Chairman thanked all the speakers and parishioners’ for attending.
Meeting declared closed at  8.05 pm.
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